
 
 

 
  

Summary Minutes 
Middle Rogue MPO Technical Advisory Committee 

      And Citizens Advisory Committee 
September 2, 2021 

 
The following attended: 

 MRMPO TAC and CAC September 2, 2021 Agenda Packet 
Full meeting recording: 2021-09-02 MRMPO TAC and CAC Meeting Audio 

Voting Members for TAC Organization Phone Number 

Ryan Nolan Gold Hill 423-1382 

Jason Canady Grants Pass 450-6110 

Wade Elliott, Chair Grants Pass 450-6114 

Michael Bollweg Rogue River  660-0093 

Mike Kuntz Jackson County 774-6029 

Niel Burgess Josephine County 474-5460 

Scott Chancey, Vice Chair Josephine Co. Community Transit 474-5441 

Justin Shoemaker ODOT 774-6376 

Ian Horlacher ODOT 774-6399 

Voting Members for CAC Organization Phone Number 

Lesley Orr, Vice Chair Active Transportation  

Judy Garrett Grants Pass 659-9256 

Stephen Haydon Grants Pass 226-9044 

David Leverenz Mass Transit 917-453-8535 

Staff Organization Phone Number 

Karl Welzenbach RVCOG 423-1360 

Ryan MacLaren RVCOG 423-1338 

Kelsey Sharp RVCOG 423-1375 

Interested Parties Organization Phone Number 

Pam VanArsdale MRMPO Policy Committee  

https://mrmpo.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/08/09-02-2021-MRMPO-TAC-and-CAC-Agenda-Packet.pdf
https://mrmpo.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/09/09-02-21-MRMPO-Joint-TAC-and-CAC-Audio.mp3


 

1. Call to Order / Introductions / Review Agenda 00:00–01:13 
1:30 p.m. | Quorum: Gold Hill, Grants Pass, Rogue River, Jackson County, Josephine County, Josephine 

Co. Transit, ODOT 
 
2. Review / Approve Minutes 01:13–02:44 
 
 

01:47 | Ian Horlacher moved to approve the August 5, 2021 MRMPO TAC and CAC joint meeting minutes as 
presented. Seconded by Jason Canady. 
 
No further discussion. 
 
The motion carried unanimously by voice vote. 
 
Action Items 
 
3. Covid-19 Funding Discussion 02:44 – 46:15 

During the previous discussion, an agreement was met that the funding is to be spend on 
transportation. The committees leaned towards giving a chunk of it to the cities of Gold Hill 
and Rogue River, anywhere from $100-300 thousand.  

 
05:09 | Pam VanArsdale: Splitting the funds between the five jurisdictions is a great idea. There shouldn’t be 
an approval process to spend, each jurisdiction knows what they need to have done and how to best spend 
the money.  
  
06:07 | Michael Bollweg: Rogue River is very understaffed currently so getting some sort of 
presentation for the projects would be difficult. A follow-up on what the funding was used for after 
would be doable.  
 
07:00 | Niel Burgess: Splitting five ways, due to the population differences, isn’t equitable. Also, each 
jurisdiction should be allowed to spend it however they see fit, no presentation necessary.  
 
08:50 | Scott Chancey: If it is being split, would that amount be too small to the larger jurisdictions 
to make much of a difference? 
 Grants Pass specifically could put it towards multi-modal, sidewalk infills, or go to scheduled 
over-lays. Because it has no stings attached it could be useful. The counties could put it towards chip-
seals.  
 
09:35 | Mike Kuntz: The smaller communities have a hard time coming up with projects and match, 
and then competing with the larger communities. Splitting this money evenly could be a way to help 
even things with the smaller communities. The Greenway is looking for ways to connect the greenway 
between Rogue River and Grants Pass, before long they will be looking for fundings for match. The 
MRMPO could take a piece of this funding and set it aside for greenway match. Something like 
$300,000 for construction, then take the rest and split it between the other jurisdictions. 
 
14:35 | Ian Horlacher: Because the smaller jurisdictions have hard time identifying projects and are 
outside of the CMAQ boundaries and don’t get those funds, why not look at the Greenway, Rogue 
River, and Gold Hill taking advantage of the full Covid-19 funds. This could go to projects that need 
to be done for transportation, like Safe Route to School or sidewalk projects.  
 
22:19 | Jason Canady: Should there be “guard rails” on the motion to ensure the funding is allocated 
to Greenway projects, and who would continue to hold the funding while it is being allocated? 



 

 RVCOG currently has the funding in a Money market account. RVCOG will continue to hold 
the funding and give it out when a Greenway project comes. Perhaps in the motion it could be added 
that any Greenway funding that gets used for match would have to get approved by the Policy 
Committee.  
 
24:05 | Scott Chancey: Any funding being allocated to Gold Hill or Rogue River, will that be giving 
in check form with the promises it will be spend on transportation related projects? Also, there were 
two presentations at the last joint meeting, are those still being considered, or have they been 
discarded? 
 The funding could be giving in check form, yes. And, for the ALERT Wildfire project, there 
were too many questions unanswered about the cost and a concern over annual fees. The GIS project 
was discussed, and most jurisdictions already pay for GIS. The consensus at the last joint meeting 
was this funding only goes to transportation, even though there are no official strings attached from 
the Federal government. 
 
27:22 | Michael Bollweg: Due to concerns the funding given to Rogue River and Gold Hill could go 
to non-transportation related projects, it would be reasonable to come back to give a short 
presentation on where the funding has gone. Perhaps before and after pictures. 
 
27:53 | Scott Chancey: The cities could give a short presentation on what they are planning to do 
with the funds before instead of after.  
 
28:49 | Lesley Orr: Regarding the Greenway, it would be best if it was understood this funding would 
more than likely go to building new sections between Rogue River and Grants Pass. This way these 
new areas could be used to be looked at by other sections that are having a harder time getting 
underway.  
  
30:28 | Jason Canady moved to recommend splitting the Covid-19 Relief Funds with 1/3 going to 
Rogue River, 1/3 going to Gold Hill, and 1/3 to be held in trust for the Greenway Foundation for the 
section between Rogue River and Grants Pass. Seconded by Ryan Nolan. 
 
No further discussion. 
 
Motioned passed unanimously by voice vote.  
 
32:50 | Ian Horlacher moved to recommend the Greenway Foundation, Rogue River, and Gold Hill 
present a list of projects on how the funding will be spent prior to receiving funding.  
 
Further discussion on adding stipulations to Greenway or not in the motion. 
 
34:10 | Scott Chancey moved to recommend any of the recipients of the Covid-19 Relief funds come to 
MRMPO with the proposed projects before they are funded for approval. Seconded by Mike Kuntz. 
 
Concern was raised with the word ‘Approval.’ An amendment of “approval for funding” was added 
to the motion.  
 
Further discussion of where the sections of the Greenway project will be, as it stands, they are within 
the MRMPO boundary, and if the motion should be less limited with the Greenway Project.  
 
Motioned passed unanimously by voice vote.  
 



 

Discussion Items 
 
4. Public Comment 46:15 – 46:15 
 

No public present.  
 

Regular Updates 
 
5. MPO Planning Update 46:15 – 48:44 

 
MPO Update provided by Karl regarding the various transportation bills, and the upcoming census.  
 

6. Other Business / Local Business 48:44 – 52:00 
 
Discussion on Gold Hill representation on the Policy Committee, and update from Grants Pass.  

 
7. Adjournment 

 
2:22 p.m. Scheduled Meetings: 

MRMPO Technical Advisory Committee | October 7, 2021 | 1:30 p.m.  

MRMPO Citizens Advisory Committee | October 14, 2021 | 2:00 p.m. 
MRMPO Policy Committee | September 16, 2021 | 2:30 p.m. 
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